
Infant Jesus PlaygroupInfant Jesus PlaygroupInfant Jesus PlaygroupInfant Jesus Playgroup    
    is seeking new membersis seeking new membersis seeking new membersis seeking new members    

IJ Playgroup holds play sessions for Children aged 6 

months to Kindy-age on  every Tuesday (during school 

terms) at 9 to 11am  at the Parish Centre.  It is an 

opportunity  for mums or dads to catch up over a cuppa 

and a chat.  For more info, please contact Joanna  on 

0400 562 008 or ijplaygroup@gmail.com  

 

Dear Parishioners, 

What a wonderful celebrations we had last Saturday with our two Confirmation Masses, when 72 of our parish children and one adult were 

Confirmed into the faith. Fr. Greg Carroll gave an inspiring homily, reminding the children that the large crowds were there for each one of 

them and that they should feel secure in the commitment of the whole parish  towards helping them to grow in their faith. Fr. Greg was 

supported by the wonderful music from our youth choir, the careful attention to the liturgical environment and the willing help of all the 

liturgical ministries. I would especially like to acknowledge the extra effort of Joshua Liew, who flew into Perth especially to be able to join 

the youth choir for this very special celebration. Such commitment is inspiring to me  and I would like to thank everyone involved for their 

planning, preparation and participation in the Masses. 

I welcome today the Little Sisters of the Poor, who have come to speak to us about their ongoing work with  the elderly in their aged-care 

facility at Glendalough. Aged-care is readily available in Australia and for this we should be very thankful; it is not the case in all parts of the 

world. These dedicated religious women bring a wonderful spiritual dimension to their aged care facility and work not for a salary, but to 

serve the “little ones” –those who can no longer care for themselves - as Jesus asks us to do. Please listen to their talk today with open 

hearts and be prepared to give generously as you leave Mass today.– Fr. Sunny 

HOLY HOUR FOR THE PRIESTHOOD HOLY HOUR FOR THE PRIESTHOOD HOLY HOUR FOR THE PRIESTHOOD HOLY HOUR FOR THE PRIESTHOOD     

AND RELIGIOUS LIFEAND RELIGIOUS LIFEAND RELIGIOUS LIFEAND RELIGIOUS LIFE    

On Sunday 28 June, 2-3pm. 
Please join us in our church as we pray for more men and 
women to respond to God’s call and consecrate their entire 
lives to Christ. ALL WELCOME 

ARCHBISHOP’S MESSAGE ON REFUGE WEEK 2015 
The Archbishop has written a short message to all Catholics as 

we are recognising the plights of the refugees. Our nation has a 

poor reputation in certain places globally for its attitude towards 

refugees.  

We are being asked as Catholics to be attentive constantly to the needs 

of refugees. Copies of his short message is available in the Bulletin stands 

in the foyer. 

HAVE A CUPPA 
You are all very welcome to stay and have a cuppa after 
the 9:30am Mass on Sunday at the Parish Centre.  

Our Parish Library will also be opened during that time. 

CATECHISTS NEEDED FOR AFTERCATECHISTS NEEDED FOR AFTERCATECHISTS NEEDED FOR AFTERCATECHISTS NEEDED FOR AFTER----SCHOOLSCHOOLSCHOOLSCHOOL    

Do you have an interest in passing on your 

Catholic faith to young children? Our Parish 

Religious Education Program (PREP) is looking 

for people to teach catechism to children from 

pre-primary to early high school. Teaching 

experience is not essential. Student teachers, this is a 

good opportunity for work experience. The program is set 

out by Catholic Education and is simple to follow. PREP 

classes are held on Wednesdays from 4.15pm–5.20pm 

during school terms. If you are interested in being a 

catechist or assistant catechist or relief please contact 

Sue Goodwin at the Parish Office on 9276 8500 or email 

ijprep@gmail.com or call in to talk with Sue on a 

Tuesday/Wednesday. 

A WONDERFUL OPPORTUNITY FOR YOU 
Would you like to read at Mass?  We are looking for 

people to join our Proclaimers’ ministry, especially for the 

evening Masses on Saturday and Sunday. If you love the 

Word of God and are able to speak from the heart with a  

strong and clear voice, then please contact the Parish 

Office on 9276 8500. Training and support will be 

provided. 

LITTLE SISTERS OF THE POOR 

The sisters will be speaking at all our Masses on THIS 

WEEKEND about their work in the Archdiocese. After the 

Masses, they will take a retiring collection. Please give 

generously and support the sisters. 

ENROLMENT MASSES FOR FIRST HOLY COMMUNION 
Parents who wish their child to receive the Sacrament of First Holy 

Communion in 2015 are advised that they need to attend one of the 

following Masses: 

Saturday, 20 June at 6:30pm OR Sunday, 21 June at 9:30am OR 

Sunday, 21 June at 6pm 

Please register your child’s name and contact number on the list in the 

Church foyer when you arrive at your chosen Mass. The 

Children will be called up during the Mass to receive an 

envelope with all the information, forms and dates. It is a 

requirement of the Sacramental program that all First 

Communion families attend one of these enrolment Masses. 

COLUMBARIUM NEWS 

Committee members will be in attendance at  the Parish 

Centre on Sunday 28th June following the 7.30am and 

9.30am Masses, to answer any queries or arranging 

reservations for niches. 

Columbarium Niches cost $700 and Memorial Garden 

Plaques $350  (cash or cheque only please). 

This service is also available on every Wednesday 

morning from 9.30am - 12pm. 

PLANNED GIVING PROGRAMPLANNED GIVING PROGRAMPLANNED GIVING PROGRAMPLANNED GIVING PROGRAM    

Your new financial year envelopes are ready for collection 

from the church foyer on this weekend. If you would like to 

join the program, either by receiving a set of envelopes or by direct 

debit or direct deposit, please collect a yellow enrolment card from the 

Parish Office. 

THANK YOU 
The Catholic Women’s League would like to thank all who donated so 

generously to our recent “Cakeless Cake Stall” fundraising. 

Over $1,740 was raised and  the fund is sent to the Cancer 

Council for their ongoing research and support programs.  

CAN YOU HELP?CAN YOU HELP?CAN YOU HELP?CAN YOU HELP?    

 Our Parish Centre cleaning group is in need of one more 

person to help cleaning the parish Centre. If you could spare 

an hour on Friday morning once a month, please contact 

Parish Office on 9276 8500. 



Infant Jesus Parish 
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www.infantjesusparish.org.au           
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ijparish@carmelite.com 
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Anniversaries: Suresh Abeywardane, Giuseppe Vinciullo, Dorine 
Prince, H p (Bill) Jones, Anne Stapleton, Peter Nguyen, Maria Nguyen, , 
Lai Huynh, The deceased of Nguyen and Hoang family members and 
Vun Kok Hui; 
 
Deceased: Fiona Chalmers and Emma Barbara Jolly; 
 

The Sick of the Parish: Sharon Rosielle, Hung Nguyen, Priscilla 
Grainger, Alfonzo and Lilly Formica and all the sick who are in need of 
our prayers. 

 

“God, from this world’s uncertainty, we look to your covenant, 
Keep us one in your peace, secure in your love” 

Morning Prayer of the Church: Mon-Fri, 6.40am; Sat 8.00am 
Morning Mass: Mon-Fri: 7am & 9am , Sat: 8.30am 
Saturday Vigil Mass: 6.30pm  
Sunday Masses: 7.30am, 9.30am (Children’s Liturgy during 
school terms), 11.30am (Italian), 6pm (Youth Mass 2nd & 4th 
Sundays) 
Reconciliation: Saturday 10-11am and 5-6pm.    
Perpetual Novena in honour of Our Lady of Mt. Carmel:  
Wednesday 7.15pm 
Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: 
Friday 9.30am - 10.30am and 7.30pm - 8.30pm 
Baptisms, Weddings & Sacraments:  
Please contact the Parish Office. 

In Our Church       

 

WHAT’S HAPPENING 

Parish Prayer Concerns 

PREP Co-ordinator: Sue Goodwin 
ijprep@gmail.com 
Sacramental Coordinator: Faith Rico 
ijsacramental@carmelite.com 
Parish Admin Officer: Darren Parnell 
ijaccounts@carmelite.com 
Admin Assistant: Carol Smith / Angela Youens 
ijadmin@carmelite.com 
Maintenance Manager: John Cogdon 
ijmaint@carmelite.com 
Reception: Anna Patton / Pearl Chin 
ijreception@carmelite.com 
Columbarium Committee: Aileen Budge 
ijparish@carmelite.com 

PILGRIM STATUE: This week is in 

the home of Angela Calanni, 

9 Robinson Road, Morley. 

Ph: 9276 5268. 

Our Parish Team  

Calendar of Saints 
22 Jun: Sts John Fisher (Cardinal, 1535)and  

              Thomas More (Martyr, 1535) 

23 Jun: St Paulinus of Nola (Bishop, poet, 431) 

24 Jun: THE NATIVITY OF JOHN THE BAPTIST 

25 Jun: St Cyril of Alexandria (Doctor of the 

Church, 1882) 

VERITAS YOUTH FESTIVAL GROUP DISCOUNT. 

FIND OUT HOW? 

GOOD NEWS! Every time a group registers 10 

people, the 11
th

 person gets 50% off their 

registration fee. The more a group signs up, the 

more discounts they can avail. There is also a 

special prize for the largest delegation. 

The Festival 3-day pass is only $50.00 and Friday 

night Rally is for FREE. For individual or group 

registrations visit www.veritasperth.com or 

contact 9422 7912. Registration closes on the 23
rd

 

of June. Please see the notice board for more 

details. 

Personal Advocacy Service is still selling 

the Entertainment Books but they are 

running out fast.  We are down to our last 

six books.  You can buy one online by typing 

in the following link 

www.entertainmentbook.com.au/

orderbooks/917a52 and this will take you straight 

to the PAS order page and then you can pick it up 

from the PAS office (28 Holdhurst Way, Morley) or 

you can go in to the IJ Parish office or PAS office 

and buy one with cash for $65.00.  You can still get 

the digital version online using the above link as 

well.  This version is downloaded to your phone so 

you have access to the discounts at any time while 

you are out and about.  Please call us on 

9275 5388 for more info. Thank you to 

all those who have already supported us 

through this fundraiser, we really 

appreciate it.  

CONFIRMATION PHOTOGRAPHS 

The professional photographer’s photos are now available for 

viewing and ordering from the Parish Office, Monday to Thursday 

9:30 to 12:30pm. Payment by cash or cheques only, to be paid at 

the time of ordering. 

West Australian CHAPLAINS 
Are you interested in making a difference in school 

communities across WA? YouthCARE is looking for a number of 

chaplains in the Bayswater-Morley-Maylands region. YouthCARE chaplains 

focus on providing a supportive environment for children and young people, 

irrespective of their faith or cultural backgrounds. To find out more, please 

contact Jean on 9275 1394 or YouthCARE Head Office:  9376 5000. 

THANK YOU SO MUCH 

To everyone who helped the Sacramental team to prepare for and 

celebrate the Confirmation last Saturday – YOU ARE WONDERFUL 

PEOPLE! The Contribution by so many parishioners was noted and 

appreciated by both the confirmands and their families. It truly was, as it 

should be, a community celebration. 

 HUNG’S LAST WISH 
Many of you maybe aware of the story of our parishioners, Hung & Tracy. As 

young parents, they were working hard to establish a small business in Morley,  

raising their two young boys and awaiting the arrival of a new baby, when Hung 

was diagnosed with  cancer.  The last four years have been a hard journey, with 

the birth of their new baby,  rounds of cancer treatments and the loss of their 

business  due to Hung’s inability to work. Through it all, Hung has kept smiling 

and has been an inspiration to many of us. Now, the cancer has spread to his 

bones and the family know their time left together is limited. Friends have 

established an appeal to help the family and to make Hung’s last wish come 

true. Please go to www.gofundme.com/hungslastwish if you would like to lend 

your support to the family. 


